


Re: ACGC Five Unit Multi Family Residential Development on W Buhne ST, APN 008-022-028 
 
We have received notification that ACGC is planning another multi family complex on W Buhne ST. The 
property is question was formerly a single-family Victorian home on a large lot. The home was taken down 
and the lot subdivided into 3 narrow parcels. ACGC built 2 4-plexes on the first 2 lots. While the apartments 
are attractive, they were built with only a 5-foot side clearance to the neighboring house. That pre-existing 
homeowner found a 2-story apartment only 5 feet from his fence and looking down into his living space. He 
promptly sold the house and moved elsewhere.  
Now the same thing is being proposed. 
 
ACGC wants to put a 5 plex on this narrow lot with only a 5-foot setback to the fence. If you look at the map, 
there is a single family, Victorian era house very close to the fence at 709 W Buhne ST.  
This new 5-plex will sit directly west of the existing home and block ALL western light from the house. The 
entire property will be in shade all afternoon and evening. This is not a small thing. We aren’t talking about 
losing an hour of daily light. Then entire property will be shaded by a 2 story building only 5 feet from the 
fence. Most of us know that Victorian era homes require robust light to avoid damp and mildew. How is a 5-
foot setback even legal? 
 
To approve this development, the Design Review Committee must find that: 
“The proposed development will not be detrimental to public health, safety, or welfare or 
materially injurious to the properties or improvements in the vicinity.” 
 
Clearly this 5-plex design does not meet those criteria. The project as proposed will significantly impact the 
neighbor at 709 W Buhne. It isn’t acceptable to block the light to that extent. The home will be dark; solar 
gain will be lost. 
However, there are modifications that might make the project less problematic. The proposed building height 
could be lowered to single story.  
Or the entire building could be flipped so that it backs up to the adjacent 4-plex, creating a greater buffer 
between the apartments and the single-family house. If the driveway ran along the fence line next to 709 W 
Buhne, then it would add 20 feet to the setback, possibly more. 
 
We are not opposed to housing. But the builder must work with the neighbors. The City of Eureka has a 
responsibility to ensure that these plans work for everyone affected. Please do not approve these plans as 
listed. And please, revisit these setbacks! 
 
Thank you 
 
 
Amy Dillon-Sewell 
748 W Carson St 
Eureka CA 95501 
 



 
 
 
 




